1058 EAA CHAPTER QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER

Welcome to spring and better flying weather, fair skies and tailwinds,

Contest. Name the Newsletter. Let's try to avoid the Palmetto, Pee Dee, Red Foxes, etc. Something maybe more aviation oriented. Prize will be a polo shirt embroidered with our signature patch. Submit to Vicki. We will get a Committee together to select the name.

Here is something from EAA Headquarters. Attachment

GEORGE SAYS: Rust. Ok, most pilots slack off flying during the winter months for a variety of reasons. Holidays, cold and inclement weather and you name it reason. So, spring arrives. We've run out of excuses and reasons to by-pass our favorite hobby of recreational flying. So we jump into the mix, saddle up and off into the wild blue yonder we go. We get by without mishap. Luck or we stayed within our skill limits. However, advancing age might also be a factor for the grey beards for the guys or a hair day for the gals. Would we lay off staying in touch with our Lord just because it is winter. Never! So we read our AOPA/EAA magazines, did some i-pods, attended some safety meetings in person or by ZOOM with the idea being staying in the safety groove.

Well enough preaching, more action. Get flying !!!!

CALENDAR:

-25 April Monthly business meeting, 6:30 pm, meal, business side 7:pm. We will conduct drawing of winner of raffle for glass emblem of our shirt patch.

-29 April SCAVENGER HUNT Sign in/registration/safety brief 9:30-10 am/ light breakfast. First airplane out the gate, 12 pm - 1 pm cookout of hamburgers/hotdogs/potato salad/refreshments. \$20 entry fee covers meal and prize for winner.

20 May Florence Fly In Time TBA

-23 May business/social meeting 6:30 meal/7 meeting. NOTE CHANGE

-10 June YE Annual Fly Day

- -24 June Second Annual POKER RUN
- -See attachment for the SC Breakfast Club schedule.

PRESIDENT CORNER: Recruiting new members will make our Chapter more diverse and rounded. We are growing, but let's not let our guard down. Happy Easter to one and all.

YOUNG EAGLES: Paul is working on some students from the Governor's School. Still in flux. Everyone, please review your credentials for currency. If out of currency please fix it. Thanks. If any issues call George.